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Keilon Clarmone Hill RE: IAB Case Number P2020-0109

Dear Mr. Hill,

Your complaint was received by the Denver Police Internal Affairs Bureau on May 13, 2020 and
assigned to Sergeant James Dixon for follow-up investigation. In your complaint you state that you
were contacted by police due to your involvement in a traffic accident. When the officers arrived, you
allege that they illegally searched your vehicle, arrested you, lifted you off your feet by the handcuffs,
and kicked you in the head. You further allege that the supervisor that arrived told you to say that you
were not injured, and he would let you go.

This case has been fully investigated and based on the following facts; this case has been declined for
further disciplinary review.

e The officers that responded to the scene of the accident in which you were involved were
equipped with body worn cameras. A review of the officer's body worn camera recordings
refutes your allegations and documents that the Denver Police officers at the scene adhered to
established department policies, procedures, and guidelines in the response to the call for
service at your location.

e As in every case, the findings from the investigation conducted by the Denver Police
Department are subject to multiple layers of review. In this case, the Denver District Attorney’s
Office has also reviewed this incident and has refused to accept any criminal filings.

In summation, a complete review of the criminal investigation and your complaint revealed no evidence
to support allegations that any member of the Denver Police Department, involved in this incident,
acted in any inappropriate manner or outside of the limits of the law or the policies and procedures of
the Denver Police Department. If you have further questions or concerns, please feel free to contact
the Office of Independent Monitor at 720-913-3306.

Sincerely,

Magen Dodge, 98031
Commander, Internal Affairs Bureau
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